
March 14, 2005

MEETING MINUTES
Snow Hill Board of Commissioners
Monday
Monday, March 14, 2005—7:00 pm
Snow Hill Town Hall
201 North Greene Street
Snow Hill, North Carolina 28580

The Snow Hill Board of Commissioners regular meeting convened at 7:00 pm on Monday, 
March 14, 2005 in the Snow Hill Town Hall with the following present: Mayor Don Davis; 
Commissioners Percy Edwards, Lyn Lane, Allison Thomas, and Lorrine Washington; Mauren 
Baker, town clerk-finance officer; Bob Clark, interim town planner. Others present signed a roll 
sheet.

Mayor Davis sounded the gavel and called the meeting to order. Mayor Davis called on Mr. 
Albert Barron, President of the NAACP, to offer prayer. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. A 
quorum was established via roll call. Commissioner Phyllis Burruss was excused as she was 
representing the town at the National League of Cities in Washington, D. C.

Mayor Davis asked if there were any corrections or modifications to the Agenda. As there were 
none, motion was made by Commissioner Edwards, seconded by Commissioner Thomas and 
carried unanimously to adopt the agenda as presented.

Motion was made by Commissioner Washington, seconded by Commissioner Edwards, and 
carried unanimously to approve the minutes of February 23, 2005 as written.

Motion was made by Commissioner Edwards, seconded by Commissioner Thomas and carried 
unanimously to open the public hearing to receive comments on a proposed amendment to 
reprogram $105,000.00 of local option funds of the 2004 CDBG grant into the rehabilitation of 
the community center located on Harper Street. At the request of Mayor Davis, the board 
consented to a three minute time limit for each person speaking on this matter.

Speakers included:

In favor of the proposed amendment-
Robert Britt, Vice-President, Greene County Improvement Association
Joan Atkinson, President, Greene County Improvement Association
Mr. Super, Greene County Training School Alumni Association
James Topping, NC Community Foundation, Greene County Improvement Assn.
James T. Shackleford, Greene County Commissioner
Albert Barron, President, Greene County NAACP



Opposed to the proposed amendment-
Betty Hooker, Rosenwald Center for Cultural Enrichment Board
JoAnn Artis Stevens, President, Rosenwald Center for Cultural Enrichment
Carolyn Newcomb, interested citizen

Motion was made by Commissioner Edwards, seconded by Commissioner Burruss and carried to 
adjourn this session of the Snow Hill Town Board of Commissioners meeting.


